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191.
Mrs C Dudley to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:
(1) 
Whether his department has considered the concept of dual water supply whereby clean water from dams is used only for drinking water and a separate supply of unpotable water is used for non-consumption purposes; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so, what are the relevant details;

(2)
whether any study has been done on the comparative cost of a dual water supply system and the cost of big dams supplying clean water for non-consumption purposes; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details? 
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REPLY:

(1)
The selection, adoption and implementation of any water supply system including the level of service are the responsibility of each and every local authority. 

The decision by a local authority to select and implement any water supply system is reliant on a number of factors including that of affordability.  This decision will also be based on the community approved Water Services Development Plan and the Integrated Development Plan.

The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has laid down compulsory national standards through regulations published in terms of the Water Services Act, 1998 (Act 108 of 1997), but as this issue is about a higher level of service, it is not prescribed in the regulations.  It depends, therefore, entirely on the local authority's choice, circumstances and finances.

(2)
My Department is not involved in conducting research, but relies on the research initiatives undertaken by the Water Research Commission (WRC) and other institutions, reports of which are made available to local government.  There are many international studies, which have been undertaken on the dual water supply system, and in South Africa, the WRC has also explored this option. There are, however, no recent WRC research reports available on comparative costing of such systems.
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The concept of the dual water supply system is not new and has been investigated previously.  The findings have revealed that the financial costs were quite excessive, as it would result in the duplication of water pumps, pipes and related infrastructure.  To date it has found very limited application in South Africa.

For the honourable Member's information I would like to illustrate this finding by referring to the Matjhabeng Local Council (Welkom), which has partly implemented such a system.  According to that Council's Engineering Department, the system was originally developed for parks, but was later expanded to mines.  The Council has indicated that it is only financially feasible to provide purified effluent in areas where networks do exist, or else it involves a duplication of costs.  The closure of some mines has resulted in the Council adopting a strategy to market the sale of the purified effluent to all consumers, including other commercial consumers and smaller community projects, which is proving successful.

